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On November 10, 2020, Agile Network Builders, LLC (Agile) filed a zero-day notice filing for a 
change in ownership (CIO) pursuant section 4901:1-06-29 of Administrative Code.  Agile is 
authorized to provide competitive telecommunications services pursuant to certificate 90-9436.  .         
    
Agile is notifying the Commission of a transfer of ownership as a result of a purchase of all the 
interest in IWG Holdings LLC holding the entire interest of InSite Wireless Group LLC which 
holds the entire interest of Agile IWG Holdings LLL, which in turn owns all the interest in 
Agile; by ATI LLC via a securities purchase agreement.  Upon completion of this transaction 
Agile will indirectly be a wholly owned subsidiary of ATI LLC.  ATI LLC will hold, through it 
wholly owned and controlled entities, all of the interest of Agile. 
 
Agile is a telephone company not providing BLES and filed all the required forms and 
attachments. However, since this transfer of ownership is completely transparent, no customer 
notice is required.  As such, Agile did not provide a copy of a customer notice.  Also, Agile 
states that this transaction is not pending approval with the Federal Communications 
Commission.  Therefore, Staff finds that the CIO, as filed, meets all the requirements set forth in 
section 4901:1-06-29 of Administrative Code.   

In conclusion, Staff finds Agile’s CIO notice filing does not appear to be unjust or unreasonable; 
therefore, Staff recommends that this application be permitted to remain in effect. 
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